August 21, 1986

To: Dolores Averill Shoreline District 2459 Motor Ave. Los Angeles, CA. 90064

From: Armand Tanny Senior Writer Muscle & Fitness Magazine

Dear Ms. Averill:

It is my understanding that Stephen J. Ford, Bill Howard and Joe Mack of the Venice Beach Recration Center's weight pen membership have formed an ad hoc committee to institute the title "Muscle Beach Venice" to the Venice Beach weight pen.

As a representative member of the original "Muscle Beach" in Santa Monica during the post World War II period, I see no conflict with titling the weight pen "Muscle Beach Venice". It is clear to me that the title for this facility is distinguishable from the one that existed in Santa Monica. I believe that this would be a positive step in the Venice Beach upgrading effort.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

Armand Tanny

cc: Stephen J. Ford
Members od ad hoc committee to institute Muscle Beach Venice